

CRESCENT

REPORTER

December 2014

Rolls Crescent Primary School



ISSUE NUMBER 2

NEWS IN BRIEF...

Liam Thorpe, a journalist came in to see Year 6 about their newspaper writing skills. It was <u>really</u> interesting.

KS2 have enjoyed a series of assemblies examining the work of some of the world's most influential artists.

Year one enjoyed a visit to the Science Dome—here in school!

Full report in the next issue!

The lunchtime

timetable has changed this week so that there is less congestion in the dinner room.

Milk money is due NOW, £7 per child per term.

TERM ends for the Christmas break at 2pm on Friday 19th December.

Welcome!

Welcome to the second edition of our newsletter. Thank you for all the positive comments you have sent about our first edition, we have enjoyed hearing them and hope you enjoy every newsletter we write. Can I take this opportunity to thank everyone

again for their donations, help and support to raise over £1000 for our Children in Need appeal. I hope to see many of you over the next few weeks at the concerts and



events we have planned before the end of term. Best Wishes, Mr Reynolds.



Some children in Year 6 wrote to Mr Reynolds in French, giving their opinions about school uniform. By Ms Swinburne

Le mardi onze novembre

Cher M. Reynolds, L'uniforme à Rolls Crescent.

Je n'aime pas le sweat rouge et le pantalon gris. C'est laid. Je détests la cravate. C'est moche.

J'aime le pantalon noir et

les chaussures noires. J'aime le pull violet at le tshirt blanc. C'est joli!

Je n'aime pas le pantalon gris et les chaussettes noires. C'est ridicule !Meilleurs voeux.

Raza



Year One Fantasy Story Competition!



Here is a photograph of the children from year 1 who won the competition for fantasy story writing! They got to read their story to Mr Reynolds and got a special head teacher's award sticker.

1A-Sumaya

1B- Mohammad A.

1c- Anna.

Ms Lightup

SATURDAY SCIENCE!



Shine Science is a project for Gifted and Talented children in Year 6. This year Daisy, Reuben and Louis are the children representing Rolls Crescent. On Saturday they were investigating acids and alkalis.

Here they are in the chemistry laboratory using Bunsen burners to make their own indicators.

(Ms Warham thinks what they enjoy most is wearing those stylish lab clothes!)





Attendance:

Overall: 96 %

1C:

100%

CDT at MMU!

Last week, a group of Year 6 children were lucky enough to take part in a brilliant Craft, design and technology workshop at the brand new Birley Site of the Manchester Metropolitan University (the new black and white building at the end of Rolls Crescent).

11 children went , along with Ms Lanyon, to the Technology centre and produced some amazing work on circuits—getting ready for our Torches project at school. The room was kitted out with all the latest equipment and resources, most importantly the helpful and knowledgeable student teachers!

Every child brought back a fully working lamp or torch and proudly showed them in assembly. With thanks to the students and staff of the Birley Building for the invitation and exciting hands on workshop. Ms Lanyon